COMMISSIONERS MEETING

MINUTES
MARCH 24, 2020
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chair Jim Borst at 4:00pm.
Present:    Commissioner Chair Jim Borst, Commissioner Paul Barham, Commissioner Ken Eakin, Chief Nathan Craig, Cpt Jim Johnston, Lt Chris Lyons and District Secretary Christy Boisselle
Guests as noted on the meeting sign-in sheet 
AGENDA APPROVAL

MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve proposed meeting agenda - MOTION CARRIED.
STRATEGIC PLAN
· March 2020 Action Plan reviewed.

· 17 applications as of today.
· Chief has requested changes to CAD recommendations to reduce false alarms. 

· Chief Craig reviewed the Year Long 2020 Focus.
· The Association Egg Hunt has been cancelled.
· The Open House may possibly need to be rescheduled; we’ll evaluate over the next couple of weeks.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Chief is working with the Architect regarding the septic issue.  The estimate which includes increasing the size of the septic or hooking to the City septic service.  The original septic was designed to accommodate Phase 2 and no more employees are not being added. Chief has a conference call regarding this tomorrow.
Project is estimated at $2.5 million.  Right now the bond market is volatile and bank financing is a better option. Pro’s of the bank loan is better interest rates, less expensive to process and less preparation paperwork. We would be looking to fund by July 1st in order to make the first construction payment. 
Board agrees they fill comfortable with a $180,000 annual payment and a 15-year target. Chief will get with Jim Nelson from DA Davidson and he will work up options to discuss at the next meeting.

East Valley is currently using Scoutlake Construction for their fire station project, which will wrap up in May. They are a local company. Chief asked the Architect to notify them of our upcoming project.

NEW BUSINESS
1. Yakima is now a Tier 1 priority with the COVID-19 outbreak and we now have more supplies available to us. So far we’ve cancelled two drills in March and one in April.  We will use members accumulated sick time for payout of these missed drills. Board agrees Chief has the latitude to make necessary decisions on full time employees’ ability to work from home, and paying them, due to their risk for protection of the employee and the team. Trying to keep the same members on the Day Crew to limit exposure. As far as response, if the ambulance is close, letting them take total patient care. We are asking patients to come outside whenever possible, if not possible, then sending in the least amount of people necessary to handle the incident.  
GOOD OF THE ORDER

1. February Employee of the Month is Andrew Pfaff.
2. 60th Anniversary Challenge Coins discussed. Board suggests giving stations a supply to hand out for “atta boys”.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:05pm.  Dated at Yakima, Washington this 24th day of March 2020.
Attest:

Yakima County Fire Protection District 12

__________________________

___________________________
by: Christy Boisselle, Dist Secretary 
by:  Commissioner Chair Jim Borst
Page 2 of 2

